
   

 

 

  

 

December 16, 2020 
 
The Honorable Robert Wilkie 
Secretary of Veterans Affairs 
U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs 
810 Vermont Ave, NW 
Washington, DC 20420 
 
Dear Secretary Wilkie, 
 
As you know, it is one of my top priorities to improve processes at the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) to better 
ensure that our veterans receive the support and care they have earned and have been promised. Today, I am writing to 
inquire about how the VA may be able to further assist our veterans who may be facing financial strains due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic.  

 As you know, COVID-19 has presented many challenges to our veterans across the country, many of whom have faced 
isolation, medical concerns, and economic uncertainty. It is my understanding the VA made a decision in April 2020 to 
�S�O�D�F�H���P�R�Q�W�K�O�\���S�D�W�L�H�Q�W���E�L�O�O�L�Q�J���V�W�D�W�H�P�H�Q�W�V���I�R�U���Y�H�W�H�U�D�Q�V�¶���K�H�D�O�W�K���F�D�U�H���F�R�V�W�V���R�Q���K�R�O�G���X�Q�W�L�O���'�H�F�H�P�E�H�U�����������������������0�R�U�H���U�H�F�H�Q�W�O�\����
the VA announced that these statements would remain on hold until January 2021. Notably, veterans were not required to 
opt in or to provide consent for these holds, and instead had their bills delayed automatically by the VA.   

 Veterans have now begun to receive notification of their statements for medical bills that accumulated over the eight-
month hold period. While these statements do not require payment until 2021, many veterans who are receiving such 
statements have not experienced an improvement in their financial situations since April, and are simply not prepared to 
pay the accumulated charge. Additionally, I have heard concerns from veterans in Iowa who have not received 
information from the VA regarding what options may be available to those who are experiencing continued financial 
hardship.  

 In light of the direct impact this policy has on our veterans during the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, I respectfully 
request that the VA further delay the payment hold for an additional six months, through July 2021. During these 
challenging times, I also urge your department to proactively notify veterans of payment plan options, or any other 
assistance that may be available to them, and ensure that all help call lines are fully staffed and operational.  

 I look forward to receiving your response. I remain deeply committed to working with you and your Department to 
ensure that all veterans in Iowa and across the country have access to quality care and services.  

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

 
Joni K. Ernst        
United States Senator  


